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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 5th February 2013

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Chris Oxlade, Clare Smith, Neil Chapman, Ben Joynson, Beth Massey, Nikos Georgiadis, Dave Westhead

	Apologies:     Henry Heavisides, Alison Weston, Diane Hagar, Paul Stephens

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting January 8th 2013.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. Ilkley Harriers Calendar – Clare and Beth have put lists of upcoming road and fell races/championships in the Newsletter.
ii. Nikos to put some fell races on Facebook and Matt to do the same for road races. It was agreed to put 6 events for each on. 

iii. Clare to do the same for the Calderdale Way Relays.
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	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:

· Jack Wood for his runs in the PECO and Yorkshire Cross Country Championships and also his 5th place at the Stanbury Splash.
· Outi Kamarainen for her Kinder Trail result.
HoM Winners were: Jack Wood and Outi Kamarainen
2. Review of Awards Evening
     Chris reported a likely loss of £200, still awaiting the bill for the food. Ticket sales brought in £1050 and the raffle £140. Expenses total £1400. There was some discussion around where money could be saved but the general consensus was that money could not be saved and putting the ticket price up next year was decided against. Feedback from the do was generally good. It was suggested that maybe next year to do something different. 

     Ben and Clare were congratulated on the raffle. 
     There have been comments made on determining the awards and Beth is happy to look into ways of making this more straightforward for next year. 
3. Ilkley Moor Fell Race
Entries opened on 1st February and so far there have been 110 entries. There is a 300 limit. Paul W to chase for helpers and marshalls. Paul reported that this year permission was needed from English Nature who require the race to be a non-smoking event!!
4. HDSRL Report Back
Paul W reported he had attended the latest meeting and that UKA had made some changes to the rules around medical provision – there now needs to be 2 fully qualified first aiders on the course and at the finish. To reduce overheads the league has been reduced to 4 races and the fee has risen to £6 per runner.
It was agreed that the club would pay half the fee and so each IH taking part would pay £3 when they collect their number. Paul W to ask for volunteers to do numbers and Neil volunteered to do it if no-one else comes forward.
Paul also reported that early indications of the IH League so far were that Henry was leading and Bradley was 2nd. The results so far will be published soon.

Clare reported that Val wanted the Billy Bland relay runners to meet up for 10 minutes next week (Tuesday 12th Feb) to discuss preference for dates.

Clare is organising a social on Thursday 14th March to meet at 8.15pm at the Vaults in Ilkley.

4. Developing the Club
i. LiRF Progress and next Steps – Paul reported that he and Matt had met up to discuss progressing this and Matt had come up with various suggestions including appointing a Coaching Co-ordinator whose role would be to keep the LiRFs informed of coaching issues and courses etc. Paul agreed to advertise the role.
Neil has being encouraging Bradley (who has done the LiRF) to take over his Tuesday session and then Neil would concentrate on putting something together for the slower groups. 
Clare suggested that all the LiRFs meet up to discuss what to do and the next steps and agreed to arrange a meeting for them.                            CS
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	                 Neil to speak with Bradley.

                 Matt to ask the English Athletics Coaching person to come into club.

                    Paul reported that an Olympic coach attended Thursday’s training  

                    Session and is hoping to attend this week too.     
5. AOB
Clare asked what teams the club would like to enter for the Calderdale Way Relays? Alison Weston was keen to put out a fast ladies team and Dave Wilby wanted to enter a good mixed team out. 12 people per team are needed and it was agreed that it wasn’t really possible to have both.

Clare agreed to put something on the forum asking for people to run and then decide from the results of that what teams to enter. Clare to post on Facebook and Google Groups as well. 
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Chair's report

The headline event of the last month has been, of course, the Annual Presentation Evening. This went very well: a big thanks to Abi for organising venue, food, decoration, and band; and to Ben and Clare for the fabulous raffle. Noted that timescales were a little compressed and it would be better the following week (as last year). There was some discussion amongst Committee members about the mechanism for determining the awards and Beth has offered to help review this.

Our thoughts are with Abi and her family after the death of her father, just days after performing for us at the 'Do'.

The social season continues with a Predictor Run on Tuesday 12th (and something after?), and the Dales Way Relay on 23rd March. Sadly there were insufficient numbers for the Away Weekend but Mark and Rebecca have offered to try again later in the year.

Plans are well advanced for the Ilkley Moor fell race, and entries are rolling in nicely. I just need some helpers.

I went to the meeting of the Harrogate District Summer Race League. The finances of the League are being rocked by increasing demands from England Athletics (medical cover, license changes) and local councils (signage). The number of races has been reduced from 5 to 4 and the cost has been increased to £6 (after many years at £5) but will almost certainly need to be higher next year.

There are meetings of the WY XC and inaugural WY Track and Field League this Friday, and the AGM of the Yorkshire County Athletics Association (who manage all pukka Yorkshire Championships) on 18th March.

We have renewed our affiliation to Yorkshire Veterans Athletic Association also.

Matt and I have met and discussed coach development in the senior club, and there should be some more initiatives soon. Our coaches have recently benefitted from Shirley's work organising some workshops on new ideas for circuit training, and last week our Thursday night session was visited by an Olympic coach.

Men's XC, David Westhead

There was a good turn out of 7 senior men in Yorkshire Championships and a creditable 13th place team finish from 26 teams. Particularly notable was a 14th place from Tom Adams returning from injury and excellent runs from Jack Wood and Lee Morley. We have had good turn outs in the Peco league as well.

The Northern XC at the end of the month was somewhat affected by the heavy snow fall the night before which caused difficult driving and running conditions, and along with some seasonal illnesses prevented some entries from running. Jim Ryder and I both did battle with snow in driving accross to Liverpool and then again on a long hard course that had possibly the worst underfoot conditions I have ever run in. We both finished well up (171 and 201 of 583 finishers).

Entries are limited to two (Pete Shields and I) for the National in February. It would be good to get more people interested in these big events.

Diane's report contains details for the remaining races of the season which I will get on with organising next week.

There is one minor problem. Since my last message I have now discovered that I have to be in Dundee on Friday 8 Feb, meaning that neither I nor Diane can make the WYXC league AGM. Sorry about that - should we organise a replacement?

Men's fell, Dave Wilby

Not too much to report this month, the highlight was the men's team taking the team prize at Stanbury Splash to make up for coming so close at the Stoop before xmas. Hopefully we can get a strong showing out to the Ilkley Moor race too and get that one back after 2 or 3 very close

calls in recent years. Entries for the first champs race @ Edale Skyline opened, and swiftly closed again after it sold out in no time at all.

We've got a few names down but a largely disappointing response really, although we do have a few on the waiting list as well so fingers crossed.

Ladies' fell, Clare Smith

January was a quiet month for Ilkley ladies on the fell front though there was a good turnout of 10 women for the Soreen Stanbury Splash, which, due to the severe snowy, icy conditions, took place over a modified route.

Jann Smith, Kelly Harrison and Alison Weston were our first ladies home.

A good run for Outi Kamarainen placed her 2nd lady in the Kinder Trial later in the month.

Val Kerr is drumming up interest for a club Billy Bland Challenge in June which involves pairs of runners completing the Bob Graham Round as a relay event. A meeting to discuss this further will be held at the Tennis Club on Tuesday 12th Feb after the club runs.

Another social event is planned for Thursday 14th March at the Ilkley Moor Vaults from 8.15pm.

Information about the 2013 English Fell Championships will appear in the forthcoming newsletter. Several ladies have already entered for some of these races which bodes well for our chances this year!

Junior report, Shirley

Spookily on Sunday 13th January we had 13 juniors compete at the PECO XC at Bramley Fall Park and 13 juniors take part in the U11 sportshall Athletics West Yorkshire trials in Bradford. We only had one junior selected (Charlie Wilde) but looking at the results a number must have come close. A week later at the Soreen fell races at Haworth we had 20 juniors racing. And finally at the Northern XC Champs 16 juniors made the trip to Liverpool in pretty awful weather and racing conditions - Georgia Malir was 1st in the U17 women ; Francis Westhead was 26th in the U13 boys and Lucy Williamson was 33rd in the U15 girls. There were team placings for both the U13 and U15 girls.

Ladies XC, Di Haggar

We started the month with the Yorkshire Championships at Lightwater Valley. 5 ladies ran and we were missing a number of stronger runners. Bath, myself, Kate A and Sally Malir completed a team but finished a modest 13th out of 18 teams.

The PECO at Bramley Falls Woods saw an improved turnout of 6 ladies who took an excellent 3rd team place.

3 ladies entered to Northern XC champs but illness and snowy driving conditions meant that none ran. Our congratulations go to Georgia Malir for a phenomenal WIN in the U17 ladies.

Remaining dates for the XC season:

Feb 17th PECO 4 at John Smeaton, Leeds.

Feb 23rd National XC at sunderland

March 3rd PECO 5 at Boddington Fields (Leeds Uni)

March 10th Proposed PECO relay followed by presentation at Temple Newsam

March 16th Yorkshire Vets XC Champs at Barnsley (entries in by 11th March)

I have appealed via google group for someone to organise PECO relay teams.

I have already received some interest in the Yorks Vets event via forums and google group.

